

Beginning on Monday, September 19, we will revise the drop off and pick up procedures at the Moon.

We encourage all non-bus students to walk to school. It is a way to stay active and to be healthy. On those rare occasions you are driving your child to school, please park your car and walk your child to the playground using the sidewalks. The parking lot is not to be used for pick up and drop off of students either before or after school.

Supervision in the school yard begins at 8:15 am and therefore students must not arrive prior to 8:15 am. Students from our Extended Day Program will be on the yard from 7:45 am to 8:15 pm. Supervision at this time is for our Extended Day students ONLY.

Please wait with your child OUTSIDE of the fenced area until 8:15. At this time, Grade 1 to 5 students can join their classmates on the yard. We ask that parents remain outside of the school yard in the mornings. Kindergarten students can be walked to the Kindergarten gate by their parents/guardians.

Parents/guardians are welcome to wait on the outside of the fence as their children enter the school yard.

Pick up is at 3:00 pm. Supervision in the school yard ends at 3:15pm.

Parents/guardians picking up their children are asked to enter the school yard on the NON BUS/WEST SIDE of the school yard. Please do not walk through the school yard. Parents/Guardians are permitted on the school yard near the gym- we will have pylons there next week to show you where you can wait for your children.

Staff can be identified by yellow sashes and carry a walkie-talkie which allows them to communicate with each other and the office.

Our school community is welcome to use the city park (River Run Park) before and after school. This park is located directly across from the school. Parents are encouraged to cross the road with their children when using this park.

Your sincerely,

Aisling O'Donnell Half Moon Bay, Principal